DEPARTMENT OF WATER MANAGEMENT

CITY OF CHICAGO
November 16, 2015

The Honorable Michele Smith
Alderman, 43 Ward

2523 N. Halsted St.

Chicago, IL 60614

RE: DEPARTMENT OF WATER MANAGEMENT
INFRASTRUCTURE IMPROVEMENTS IN YOUR WARD
N. CLIFTON AVE. WATER MAIN
W. Fullerton Ave. to W. Webster Ave.
W. WEBSTER AVE. WATER MAIN
N. Racine Ave. to N. Seminary Ave.
N. SEMINARY AVE. WATER MAIN
W. Belden Ave. to W. Armitage Ave.

Dear Alderman Smith:

The Department of Water Management is pleased to inform you of its intent to construct a
new Water Main project in the 43" Ward.

Joel Kennedy Constructing Corp. will install approximately 4,115 feet of 8-inch water main at
the subject project location. As part of this project the west half of N. Clifton Ave., the
westbound traffic and parking lanes of W. Webster Ave. and the west half of N. Seminary
Ave. will be resurfaced along with the repair of damaged parkway and sidewalk.

Water main installation is anticipated to begin in mid December 2015 with completion of the
water main installation in early March 2016. Once the water main is installed the street will be
restored so that traffic is not impacted. However, final restoration will not occur until the
spring of 2016 or until weather permits.

After the new water main has been installed, the described area will experience an increase
in the availability of water for fire protection and domestic use. This project is part of Mayor
Emanuel’s commitment to Chicago citizens to maintain and upgrade Chicago’s infrastructure.

Every effort will be made to expedite project completion and minimize the inconvenience to
your constituents. Should you or your residents have any questions regarding the progress of
this project, please contact Mr. Hans Krueger at the Bureau of Engineering Services at
2-3611 or Hans.Krueger@CityofChicago.org.

Thomas H. Powers, P.E.
Commissioner

BE: Hans Krueger - DWM-BES
1000 EAST OHIO STREET, CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60611



